

May 24, 2005

The Secretariat

Constitutional Development Task Force Constitutional Affairs Bureau 3/F Main Wing Central Government Offices Lower Albert Road Hong Kong

Dear Sirs:

The Fourth Report of the Constitutional Development Task Force: Views and Proposals of Members of the Community on the Methods for Selecting the Chief Executive in 2007 and for Forming the Legislative Council in 2008

We would like to express our appreciation to the Government's effort in seeking public views and proposals on the constitutional development of Hong Kong.

We share the view that the number of seats in Legislative Council in 2008 should be expanded. We support the proposal of the establishment of an additional seat for employers under the functional constituencies since there is no such seat in the existing Legislative Council representing the voice of employers focusing merely on employment matters.

We also support the nomination of the Employers' Federation of Hong Kong, which has been well established for nearly 60 years and represents the interest of about 600 major employers in Hong Kong, as the electorate for an "Employer" seat to be introduced in the Legislative Council in 2008.

Thank you for your attention.

Yours sincerely

(Signed)

THOMAS P K KWOK

TK/LLF/jw

bcc: All Executives

All Directors Ms May Lau

香港港灣道三十號新鴻 基中心四十五樓 電話: 二人二七 八一登一 田文海真: 二八二七 二八六二 網頁: http://www.shkp.com 電子郵件: shkp@shkp.com

IA I 79/3000/P/3-04/CM

45/F., SUN HUNG KAI CENTRE, 30 HARBOUR ROAD, HONG KONG. TEL: 2827 8111 FAX: 2827 2862

WEBSITE: http://www.shkp.com E-MAIL: shkp@shkp.com